Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Syracuse Branch
1875 South 2000 West, Syracuse, Utah
April 21, 2015, 8:01 a.m.

PRESENT:

Dean Tucker

Ann Summerhays

Susan Smith, Vice-Chair
Carol Page, Chair

Roger Woodward

Mary Lynne Morgan

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

WELCOME:
Mrs. Page conducted the meeting and welcomed the Board to the meeting.

MINUTES:


Mr. Tucker made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held March 17, 2015.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts have been approved at Commission Meetings since our last Board meeting:
-Contract with Stanley Convergent Security Solutions for security monitoring for all seven libraries in the amount of $3,312.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the contract.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Agreement with the Utah Museum of Fine Arts to get high-resolution images of some of LeConte Stewart’s paintings to reproduce giclees for the Kaysville Branch Library in the amount of $720.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Agreement with Westwood Mill & Cabinet, Inc. to make display units, donor bookcase and podium for the Kaysville Branch Library in the amount of $5,926.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to rarify the agreement.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

-Amendment with Spacesaver Intermountain, LLC for additional shelving for the Kaysville Branch Library in the amount of $3,228.  Mrs. Smith made a motion to ratify the amendment.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Agreement with Karl Behling for Storytelling Programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $700.  Mr. Tucker made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Memo of Agreement with the State of Utah Library Division for Community Library Enhancements Funds (CLEF) in the amount of $38,246.  These funds were part of our anticipated 2015 revenue budget and must be used before June 30, 2015 for technology or materials.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
-Agreement with HawkWatch for Bird Programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $525.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Agreement with Integra Information Technologies, Inc. for maintenance service for our ScanPro microfilm reader/printer in the amount of $995.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Commission Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

-Agreement with Clark Planetarium for Science of Space programs for Summer Reading in the amount of $1400.  Mrs. Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford reported to the Board that we found a way to encrypt and protect patron information.  
-We are in the process of replacing our receipt printers with quieter thermal printers.  They are about $300 per printer.  We will replace them in small increments.  New printers will be placed in the new Kaysville Library.  Some funds in the 2016 budget might be diverted for that purpose.  
-The State made us aware that there are 176 magazines that are available via Overdrive as a test service.  There is no charge for the magazines but you have to have a Barnes & Noble account to make this work.  

- We have switched to new software, called EZProxy.  Once it is fully integrated we can retire an old server.
CHILDREN’S SERVICES – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that our Children’s Librarian’s are really working hard to get our Summer Reading program finalized.  Most of the agreements with outside vendors have gone out.  We should have publicity ready to go by the first week in May and the master schedules will be printed.  It should be another fun, exciting, informative and educational program.  Commissioner Smith asked Mrs. Sanford to let the children’s committee know how much the Board appreciates their work.
-Babysitting Boot Camp will be on May 2, 2015 at the South Branch Library.

BUILDINGS – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the elevator at the South Branch Library requires some emergency repair, the mechanism that moves the car from one floor to another needs to be replaced.  We are waiting for quotes to get the work done and then an emergency PO will be issued.  We have notice on our web site that we don’t have elevator access.  There is ramp accessibility to the meeting rooms from the outside.
-The stone, brick and hardie board has been installed on the outside of the Kaysville Branch.  The soffit, fascia, window mullions, raised flooring and paint are in process. Everything is moving along quickly.  Westwood Mill has finished the circulation and reference desks.
-There is a new facilities director coming on board soon.

-We should be receiving the drain design for the Centerville Branch parking lot.  They will begin the project after the Summer Reading program ends.

- Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we are seeing significant “heaving” of the pavers on the plaza at Headquarters in several areas.  We are currently consulting with Public Works and Facilities to resolve this issue.  Right now we are trying to eliminate potential trip hazards.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS – JANUARY 2015, FEBRUARY 2015:

Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the bills paid in January 2015 in the amount of $1,159,380.77, and February 2015 in the amount of $839,597.88.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Tucker made a motion to adjourn at 8:35 a.m.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
April 21, 2015


